
SOUTHGATE WARD FORUM - 22.3.2017 

MINIUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE SOUTHGATE WARD 
FORUM HELD ON WEDNESDAY, 22ND MARCH, 2017 

 
 

MEMBERS: Councillors Robert Hayward, Daniel Pearce and Edward Smith (Deputy 
Leader of the Opposition and the Conservative Group) 
 
Officers: 
 
 
 
Also Attending:  
 

 
14. WELCOME AND INTRODUCTION  

 
 
Cllr Edward Smith welcomed the residents and introduced the agenda and 
format for the evening. 
 
Cllr Smith also made reference to the appalling terrorist attack that happened 
earlier that day in London. 
 
 
 

15. CRIME UPDATE FROM THE LOCAL NEIGHBOURHOOD POLICE TEAM  
 
 
No police attended. In light of the terrorist attack in the morning, their absence 
was not surprising. 
 
 

16. LOCAL ITEMS  
 
 
A105 – Cycle Scheme - Cllr Smith - Asked for feedback on the works for the 
new cycle lanes on the A105. One person supported the installation of cycle 
lanes and highlighted the pollution caused by cars and the need to encourage 
residents to use alternative forms of transport.  
 
Paul Mandel spoke about the next stage of the scheme in Enfield, Southbury 
Road to Ponders End. He referred to the planning difficulties that might push 
Phase 2 to the end of the project.  Paul also raised the issue around the Post 
Office in Palmers Green, which wont be able to be serviced under current 
proposals. 
 
Cllr Smith then highlighted the Quieter Neighbourhood Schemes that will be 
introduced by the Council to prevent traffic travelling through adjacent 
suburban roads to avoid congestion on the A105. 
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Cllr Hayward – stressed the impact on businesses and that the Council is 
denying the drop in trade being experienced by shops since the work has 
started.  Shops need to ask for a reduction in business rates. 
 
Agreement from one cyclist that the scheme has not been thought through 
and the benefits have not been proven. Hackney and Islington have thought 
through plans. Real world tests were not carried out in Enfield. 
 
Proposed Abolition of Enfield Southgate. The objective of the proposals 
was to equalise the number of voters in each constituency and reduce the 
number of MPs by 50.  
 
Cllr Smith discussed the second consultation and the high number of 
residents that had supported the retention of the constituency.  He 
encouraged residents to comment on the Boundary Commission website. 
 
There will be a third consultation based on the revised report from the 
Commission. This is expected around Christmas 2017. Final proposals will 
then go to Parliament. 
 
Replacement of Southgate Library. 
Cllr Smith referred back to the last meeting of the Forum where  Sally 
McTernan, who is head of customer services, including the libraries, had  
came to speak to residents. More money would be injected to improve the 
layout of the new library, but residents felt that this would not improve the 
situation significantly.   
 
One resident highlighted the lack of security when he accessed the site and 
library without being challenged to sign in. He also has not heard back about 
the level of books available. He thought the amount of books in the new 
library was 70% down against previous volume of books. Cllr Smith also 
mentioned that he accessed the site without being asked to sign in.  
 
The car park is now locked so residents cannot park as they used to. This 
was being done to prevent college staff parking on the site.  
 
Residents commented that no real consultation was done and that this 
process was mismanaged by the council.  
 
It was asked how much Council budgets have been reduced? – Cllr Hayward 
said that the budget for libraries has been drastically cut by the Labour 
Council and that they now needed to be operated largely by volunteers. The 
libraries have been reduced in scope as an alternative to closures. A resident 
commented that the same happened at Palmers Green Library. 
 
The College are also not being clear over what plans they have for the 
previous library site.  
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Cllr Smith mentioned Edmonton library has the highest footfall, but this was 
due in part to the Library also acting as an advice centre.  This may become  
the strategic direction for other libraries. 
 
Upgraded planting around Southgate Tube.  
Cllr. Smith reported that TFL have plans for the tube station. TFL has said 
they will be investing to upgrade the whole area around the station and 
improve the parking layout for buses.   A TfL project team has been set up to 
manage this.  Street lighting and paving is to be improved, but this will need to 
fit in with the Art Deco period design of the station. A planning application is 
expected to be submitted after a consultation around the end of 2017. 
 
Residents complained of the disgusting litter outside the kebab shop. Cllr. 
Smith will try to investigate who owns and is responsible for the mess and get 
it cleaned up. 
 
Update on new Primary School on Bourneside. 
Cllr Smith updated residents on the proposed School. No further progress.  
Still waiting for Historic England to make a ruling. 
 
Survey of meeting attendees. Three supported a new school in Bourneside. 
The rest of the room voted against. 
 
Cllr Smith updated the meeting on the permanent primary school proposed for 
the Ashmole School site. (A temporary school has already opened). The 
Barnet council planning meeting would take place on the 29th March. This will 
determine whether a permanent school will be built for 420 children. 
 
One resident said that the park is now used much more now than in recent 
years. There needs to be a master plan for the park.  He said the said the 
scary option was that Thames Water, who wanted to sell the site, would 
attempt to sell it to a developer for flats. This was felt to be unlikely given the 
planning obstacles, but a new plan to develop the Bourneside site as properly 
managed open space was becoming urgent.   
 
 
 

17. LOCAL CONCERNS  
 
 
John Millidge - Raised the question who was responsible for bus stops? John 
referred to the problem of temporary bus stops at Oakwood. The nearest bus 
stop is now down the road by the school. Also more bus stops were needed 
on Bourne Hill. (W9 service). Residents have to walk to the top of Fox Lane to 
pick up the bus. There is no hail and ride either on Bourne Hill. (The problem 
is that the buses don’t stop when they are hailed). The meeting was advised 
that councillors had been in lengthy discussions with the traffic engineers 
about installing new bus stops on Bourne Hill some months ago, but an 
objection from one of the residents had stymied progress.  We will encourage 
the Council/TFL to install one new stop on Bourne Hill on either side. 
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Mr Clary mentioned the need for residents to respond on the latest 
consultation on NHS services. Tricia Webb raised the over 50’s Forum and 
asked residents to sign their petition for a fairer allocation system of 
government funding for Enfield.  Residents generally were still having 
problems accessing council services. 
 
A last question was raised regarding a new secondary school on Bramley 
Road.  Fairview withdrew their previous application in light of the planning 
difficulties over development in the Green Belt. Nothing more has happened 
since.  However the academy chain ‘Wren’, were still seeking a site within 
Western Enfield.  
 
 
 

18. DATE OF FUTURE MEETINGS  
 
 
June 21st 2017 
 
 
 
The meeting ended at Time Not Specified. 
 
 


